## MINUTES OF MEETING

## JEFERSON COUNTY HISTORIC LANDMARKS COMMISSION

## January 17, 1991

The regular meeting of the Jefferson County Historic Landmarks Commission was held on January 17, 1991 at 7:00 p.m.. Members present were Coyle, Crolius, Taylor and Washington.

Crolius gave the Treasurer's report. The balance in Commission's account at Jefferson Security Bank is \$655.97.

Taylor and Washington agreed to meet at the Peter Burr house on Saturday, January 26 at 2:00 p.m. to evaluate the condition of the house for the purpose of preparing a grant proposal to the West Virginia Division of Culture and History. Washington will also contact Jane Peters with the County Development Authority to check on the possiblity of matching grants.

Crolius reported on developments at the Morgan Spring site.

Washington reported that he had spoken to Theriault about Theriault's visit to the Historic Preservation Office in Charleston in December. Theriault visited with Bill Farrar to follow up on his letter regarding Shannondale Springs. Theriault will follow up with another letter to Bill Drennen.

The York Hill application for County Historic Landmark designation was discussed. It was unanimoulsy agreed that the York Hill house, surrounding buildings and barn qualified for Jefferson County Historic Landmarks Designation. Crolius agreed to write the designation to be forwarded to the County Commission with a recomendation for approval.